
 
CITY AND COUNTY OF CARDIFF    
DINAS A SIR CAERDYDD  
 
STANDARDS AND ETHICS COMMITTEE:   26 JANUARY 2009 
 
 
REPORT OF THE MONITORING OFFICER      AGENDA ITEM: 7 
 
DRAFT GUIDANCE FROM THE OMBUDSMAN – MEMBERS’ 
CODE OF CONDUCT 
 
 
 
Reason for this Report  
 

1. To inform the Committee that the Public Service Ombudsman for 
Wales has issued draft guidance on the Members’ Code of Conduct 
and is consulting on it. The Ombudsman requires that any response to 
the consultation be submitted by the 12th February 2010. The 
Ombudsman’s covering letter and draft guidance is attached as 
Appendix A. 

 
Background  
 

2.  As a principle Monitoring Officers and members should welcome 
guidance from the Ombudsman. However, the challenge is to provide 
guidance that will be sufficiently robust to give Members and 
Monitoring Officers a very clear indication of the Ombudsman’s 
approach to complaints about breach of the Code. As currently drafted 
it is considered that the draft guidance does not fully meet that 
challenge. 

 
Issues  
 

3.  The Committee now has the opportunity to respond should the 
Committee so wish. The Association of County Secretaries and 
Solicitors, to which the Monitoring Officer and Deputy Monitoring 
Officer belong, is convening a meeting to consider the draft guidance 
on the 22nd January 2010 and the Committee will be given an update at 
the meeting. 

 
Legal Implications  
 

4.  There are none arising from this report.  



 
Financial Implications  
 

5.  There are none arising from this report.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION  
 

That the Committee consider the draft Guidance and provide the 
Ombudsman with a response.  

 
 
 
 
 
Kate Berry  
Monitoring Officer and City and County Solicitor  
20 January 2009 
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